



Ministero dell'Università

EXAMEN

L-GEP-09

Vigente desde
17/01/2020

TEACHER	Jose Mora Moreno							
TERM	1	GRADE	8º	SUBJECT	English	DATE		
STUDENT					GRUOP		No	
TERM LEARNING OUTCOME								
To use different grammar structures simultaneously in oral and written productions, considering the context.								

Use of grammar (Questions 1-10)

Choose the option which best fit in each statement, there is only one correct, mark on your answer sheet.

- Shakespeare _____ a wife. He was single.
 - wasn't have
 - didn't have
 - had
 - didn't had
- My brother was so happy because he _____ the school team.
 - joined
 - joins
 - joining
 - did join
- A: Who _____ Mona Lisa? B: Leonarda da Vinci _____ it.
 - paints / paint
 - did paint / painted
 - did painted / painted
 - painted / painted
- Susan _____ her mother about a film she _____ on TV.
 - tells / looking
 - spoke / seen
 - told / saw
 - speaks / watched
- My father _____ late, so he _____ a taxi.
 - wakes up / got
 - woke up / got
 - is waking up / getting
 - has woken up / gets
- Shakespeare _____ a printing company.
 - had
 - has had
 - has
 - was having
- The students _____ stories for homework yesterday.
 - has written
 - have written
 - wrote
 - were written
- How _____ your friend _____ to the train station last night?
 - did / got
 - has / gotten
 - has / got
 - did / get
- John _____ the old lady carry her shopping bags yesterday.
 - helped
 - helps
 - was helped
 - help
- Unfortunately, he _____ late last night and _____ the play.
 - was arriving / missed
 - arrived / missed
 - arrived / was missing
 - has arrived / has missed

Use of English Part 1 (Questions 11-17)

Complete the conversations according to the options A,B,C or D only one is correct, mark on your answer sheet.

- Tom: Hi Adam. _____
Adam: Not bad, thanks.
Tom: What did you do?
Adam: I watched a football match.
 - How was your weekend?
 - Where were you?
 - Did you watch the film?
 - Was your homework difficult?
- Tom: When did you last go to a football match?
Adam: _____
Tom: What did you see?
Adam: I saw Chelsea against Liverpool.
 - I have never gone to a football match.
 - I saw my friends last week.
 - Three weeks ago.
 - Not yet.
- Adam: Why didn't you come to Jack's birthday party?
Tom: I couldn't come. It was my dad's birthday.
Adam: Fantastic! I had a great time.
 - Were there many people?
 - How was it?
 - What about you?
 - How was Jack?



Ministry of Education

EXAMEN

L-GEP-09

Vigente desde
15/01/2020

14. Adam: There were a big chocolate cake at Jack's birthday.

Tom: _____

Adam: Yes, it was. It was delicious.

- A. Did you eat any fruit?
- B. Did you eat it?
- C. Was it big?
- D. Was it tasty?

15. Tom: _____?

Adam: No, there weren't. That's why I went home early.

- A. Were there any interesting people at the party?
- B. Did you enjoy the party?
- C. When did you leave?
- D. Was Julia there too?

16. Tom: _____

Adam: She graduated from university in 2007.

- A. What time does Julia graduate from university?
- B. Where did Julia study?
- C. When did Julia graduate from university?
- D. Who graduated from university?

17. Adam: Where did you go at the weekend?

Tom: I went to my friends house.

Adam: I was at home.

- A. Where are you?
- B. What about you?
- C. What happened to you?
- D. Why did you come?

Reading Comprehension Part 1 (Questions 18-22)

Answer these multiple choice questions about the text.

Patricia Denning stars in a sad movie about ambition and heartbreak.

When Cecilia leaves college in Texas, she has everything: a wonderful boyfriend, Carl, an interesting job and an expensive house in a pretty town. Her life is perfect. Even her black Labrador dog, Perky, is a star: he wins the local dog competition and Hollywood wants to put him in a movie.

Cecilia goes to Hollywood with him and leaves her boyfriend alone back home. When the studio fires Perky, Cecilia decides to stay in Hollywood and tries to get other movie roles for her beautiful dog.

Carl gives Cecilia an ultimatum: come home and stop behaving crazily, or stay there forever. Cecilia decides to stay in Hollywood and wants to become an actress herself. She sends Perky back to Texas and starts an acting course. After six months, Cecilia realizes she can't act and she misses home, but it's too late. Carl has found another girlfriend. Cecilia tries to win him back, and also discovers a lot about herself on her long journey.

This is a very sad movie, which makes you think about what we want from life. Patricia Denning is very convincing as Cecilia, but the star of the movie is gorgeous Perky, the black Labrador who steals our hearts. Black Hollywood is in cinemas from next week.

18. What does Cecilia not have?

- A. A house she loves
- B. A wonderful husband
- C. A pet
- D. A great job

19. When does her wonderful adventure begin?

- A. When her dog wins a competition
- B. When she marries her boyfriend, Carl
- C. When she goes on vacation to Hollywood
- D. When she buys the house in a pretty town

20. What happens to Perky in Hollywood?

- A. He isn't very successful
- B. He becomes a star

C. He's too nervous to work

D. He makes two movies and retires

21. What is Carl's reaction to Cecilia living in Hollywood?

- A. He doesn't know she went
- B. He's angry
- C. He doesn't care
- D. He's supportive

22. Why does Cecilia stay in Hollywood?

- A. She wants to become an actress
- B. She is too busy making movies
- C. She hates Carl
- D. She has no money

**Listening Part (Questions 23-30)****The weekend**

1. Do this exercise while you listen. Choose the correct option to complete the sentences.

23. A dirtboard is ...
A. a board with wheels that you stand on.
B. a board with no wheels that you stand on.
C. a board that you sit on.
24. To go canyoning you need ...
A. ropes and a helmet.
B. a guide and special equipment.
C. ropes and special equipment.
25. Zip-wiring is ...
A. scary and difficult.
B. easy and exciting.
C. scary but exciting.
26. Paris looks so beautiful ...
A. at night.
B. on television.
C. in the photos.
27. The Impressionist paintings are in ...
A. the Louvre.
B. the Musée D'Orsay.
C. the Rodin Museum.
28. The famous Rodin statue is called ...
A. The Worker.
B. The Thinker.
C. The Philosopher.
29. The girl is going to Paris for ...
A. the weekend.
B. 4 days.
C. 5 days.
30. She's going with ...
A. her friend.
B. her boyfriend.
C. her family.



EXAMEN

L-GEP-09

Vigente desde
15/01/2020